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THE GLOBAL accounting standard for the
acquisition of businesses  needs to be
reconsidered, ACCA has said.

Elements of IFRS 3 - which deals with the
acquisition of businesses - such as arguments for
an amortisation approach need to be reconsidered,
as well as cost/benefit assessments of whether
certain intangible assets should continue to be
recognised separately from goodwill, the institute
said.

ACCA was providing feedback to the IASB as part
of a post implementation review (PiR) into changes
made to IFRS 3 in 2009.

"Some fundamental aspects of IFRS3 and related standards need to be reconsidered by IASB," said Richard
Martin, head of corporate reporting at ACCA.

"Though we support in principle the impairment-only approach to the accounting for goodwill we recognise there
are arguments for an amortisation approach and IASB needs to consider the evidence raised in the response to
this PiR on that question. If the impairment-only model is retained then some reconsideration of IAS36 may be
needed, of the disclosure requirements but also of whether the subjective elements of the standard are allowing
impairments to be avoided."

ACCA also believes that the IASB need to revisit the cost/benefit assessment of whether certain intangible
assets should continue to be recognised separately from goodwill.

"Intangibles such as brands and customer relationships  may be difficult to separate from the business and the
goodwill attached to that. They are often not considered separately in the commercial decision-making in the
acquisition and are hard to value as a result," Martin said.

"Furthermore it is not clear that the separate recognition and valuation yields useful information to readers of the
accounts. Some of these issues may be reflected in the disclosure shortcomings that can be observed."

www.yourmoney.com

In association with

Five summer share tips for your portfolio

Five summer share tips for your portfolio

Graham Spooner, investment research analyst at The Share Centre, offers five stocks to consider if the sun
shines this summer and consumer confidence continues to rise.
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A leap into the unknown or untapped potential?

BlackRock Investment Trusts. See things differently.

BlackRock’s range of 10 investment trusts is anything but conventional, which is what keeps it current in an
ever-changing world. Over 100 investment teams in more than 30 countries help keep our perspective fresh and
explore areas others often overlook. These investments involve risk to both income and capital.As the Investment
Trusts are highly specialised, they should be regarded as high risk and are suitable only for use as part of a
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